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The Caldwell Police Department is currently investigating two gang-related drive-by shootings 

that occurred last night. The first shooting targeted a residence on Berkley Avenue at 9:30 p.m. 

No persons were harmed or injured, but there was visible damage to the residence.  

About 30 minutes after the first shooting, officers responded to 2nd Avenue and Elgin Street for 

the second shooting incident. Officers made contact with a victim who said they were driving 

and noticed a car following them. The victim pulled over, and the suspect car pulled next to the 

victim’s vehicle and shot several times. The victim was not hit, and the suspect vehicle fled the 

area. 

The shootings are considered gang-related and are under investigation at this time by Operation 

Safe Streets and our Criminal Investigation Division. 

If you have any information about the shootings, please call 343-COPS or non-emergency 

dispatch at 208-454-7531. 

“There is no place for violence in our city and I am confident that our investigators will find the 

cowards responsible and bring them to justice,” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police. 
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